January 17th 2023, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:01 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes with one minor change. John Strope seconded the motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved with the minor change. The minutes of the annual re-organizational meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the re-organizational minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Plow, cindered, and scraped ice throughout the month.

Pushed cinders and 1b into the shed and chained up the grader.

Installed a hidden driveway sign.

Replaced steel with the rubber blade on the Henderson plow.

Cindered driveways the come onto 467-187.

Spread 2R and rolled.

Replaced stop sign and post on Bonin Rd. and 467 intersection.

Break chambers wore out on the 14'.

Auger went bad on the 19' spreader, installed new auger and bearing.

Blew hydraulic hose on the auger pump.

Changed fluids on the 07'.

Walked Bonin Rd. with Tim from the Conservation District for the Dirt and Gravel Rd. project and again with Higley tree service to get a quote for the tree removal.

Took Joe Bates for a random drug test.

All Bills on hand were paid.

Maps for land development and subdivisions were reviewed for Trevor Moyer and Keith Bonin. The board had no comment on the Moyers but requested more information regarding the Bonin subdivision plans.

The board reviewed driving records for John Strope and Joe Bates, done annually as part of the PSATS cdl program.

After a quick review of 3 quotes, Chad Cooley made a motion to go through Bradco Printers in Troy PA for the printing services needed for township envelopes. Jeff Robbins seconded that motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

2022 Gas and Diesel Log sheets were reviewed.

Jeff Robbins volunteered to put together the form needed for tree removal along township roads.

The bus turn around on Goodwin Rd. is pending at this time.

Purchasing an air pack for the LeRaysville Pike Volunteer Fire Dept. is tabled until next month's meeting.

Jeff Robbins updated the board on the Moyer project, knowing that prints for the project were updated and resubmitted to code Inspections. There has not been any word back to Jeff following this resubmission of prints.

In regards to residents cutting through the township road on Lovett Hill Rd., John filled out the Right of Way Permit to be kept on file, documenting the pipe crossing.

Jeff Robbins made a motion to donate \$350.00 to H.O.P.S. Ambulance Association. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

Chad Cooley made a motion to donate \$500.00 to the North Orwell Hall of Trustees. John Strope seconded this motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

The board agreed to plan a township cleanup this year in April. The exact date is to be determined.

John Strope presented Act 98 to the board to be reviewed for next month's meeting.

	Meeting Adjourned, 8:34 p.m.
	Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer
Approved	